
                 As we come to the end of the first quarter, I just want to say thank you for choosing Hilton Head
Island Elementary School. I am thrilled to have such a diverse group of families as a part of our HHIE
otter family. I hope you will join us when you can at our monthly PTO or SIC meetings, family events or
maybe for lunch with your child. We welcome and appreciate volunteers at all times throughout the
year whether it be here at school or on a field trip. Most of what we do would never be possible without
our parent, teacher and community volunteers...and for that I am very thankful. 
              Report cards, i Ready parent reports and Read 2 Succeed parent letters (3rd grade only) will be
coming home this Friday with your child.  If you have not yet scheduled a conference with your child’s
teacher, please do so soon. I have challenged each teacher to meet with each of their students’
parents/guardians as school-to-home and home-to-school communication is essential. To develop
responsible citizens and lifelong learners, collaboration is key. Please stay in contact with your child’s
teacher throughout the year and if you ever need assistance from a member of the leadership team,
please do not hesitate to reach out. 
            Last but not least, please know all second graders will be ITBS testing 10/19 & 10/20 and CogAT
testing 10/23, 10/24 & 10/25 from approximately 8:00-9:30. Please be sure they get a good night’s rest,
eat breakfast, and arrive to school on time each day of testing.

Mrs. Brockway 
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Please remember to fill out your background
application if you wish to volunteer in the
school or on field trips. Volunteer Link Here.

Students have been enjoying clubs that
began October 4th! Here are the club dates
for the fall semester: October 4th, 11th &
25th, November 1st, 8th, 15th & 29th &
December 6th.
No clubs on October 18th(Early Dismissal)
and November 22nd(Thanksgiving Break). 

Yellow Car Line Morning Reminders

         The car line should be utilized instead
of parking and walking students in. Please
remember to use both lanes and the zipper
method. Students should be exiting on the
passenger side of the vehicle and can exit on
the sidewalk where there are painted otter
paws. After 7:45am, students must be
walked into the office to check in. Thank you
for your cooperation and helping to keep our
students safe.

Social  Worker Corner
Parents – keep in mind the BCSD has prohibited
hoodies being worn in the school. If Students
feel cold in class, they may wear a sweater or
crewneck sweatshirt that is a solid uniform
color (navy blue, pale blue, pale yellow or
white). They may not wear a hooded sweatshirt
or an outdoor jacket in any other color. Please
keep this in mind as the weather gets cooler.

October 19th is Unity Day - wear and share
orange for Kindness,  Acceptance and Inclusion.
October 23rd-27th is Red Ribbon Week where
students are encouraged to be kind to their
minds and live drug free.

 

Please reach out to us with any needs.

Notes from Mrs .  Ryman
Assistant Principal

Notes from Mr.  O’Hara
Assistant Principal

        I  w a n t e d  t o  s a y  t h a n k  y o u  t o  t h e
t e a c h e r s ,  s t a f f ,  s t u d e n t s ,  a n d  t h e
c o m m u n i t y  f o r  w e l c o m i n g  m e  t o  H i l t o n
H e a d  E l e m e n t a r y  S c h o o l .  C h a n g i n g
s c h o o l s  a f t e r  1 6  y e a r s  i n  t h e  s a m e
p l a c e  w a s  n e r v e - w r a c k i n g ,  b u t  y o u  a l l
c o u l d  n o t  h a v e  b e e n  k i n d e r .  Y o u  h a v e
w e l c o m e d  m e  a n d  m a d e  m e  f e e l  l i k e  a n
o t t e r .  T h a n k  y o u  f o r  t h a t .  

        I  w o u l d  a l s o  l i k e  t o  s a y  h o w
w o n d e r f u l  w e  h a v e  d o n e  w i t h  o u r
s a f e t y  d r i l l s  Q u a r t e r  1 .  W e  h a v e  h a d
t w o  f i r e  d r i l l s  a n d  a  l o c k d o w n  d r i l l .
E v e r y o n e  h a s  b e e n  i n  c o n t r o l  a n d
f o l l o w e d  t h e  d i r e c t i o n s  o f  t h e i r
t e a c h e r .  T h a n k  y o u  v e r y  m u c h  f o r
a c t i n g  s o  r e s p o s n i b l e  d u r i n g  s u c h
s e r i o u s  d r i l l s .  
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NURSE’S  CORNER 
W h e n  t o  s t a y  h o m e ?   D H E C  E x c l u s i o n  L i s t  
h t t p s : / / s c d h e c . g o v / h e a l t h / c h i l d - t e e n - h e a l t h / s c h o o l - e x c l u s i o n

Denise Friday, Social Worker
denise.friday@beaufort.k12.sc.us

Jessica Barnes, School Counselor (1st, 2nd, GE 3rd) 
jessica.barnes@beaufort.k12.sc.us

Melissa Hady, School Counselor (4th, 5th, LANG 3rd) 
mary.hady@beaufort.k12.sc.us

School  Counselor 's  Corner

https://securevolunteer.com/Beaufort-County-School-District/home
https://scdhec.gov/health/child-teen-health/school-exclusion
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F l u e n c y  F l i g h t
W e  h a v e  l a u n c h e d  F l u e n c y  F l i g h t ,  a  n e w  m a t h  f a c t
f l u e n c y  p r o g r a m  t h r o u g h  i - R e a d y !  T h i s  p r o g r a m ,
w h i c h  i s  a v a i l a b l e  f o r  g r a d e s  2 - 5 ,  p r o v i d e s  s t u d e n t s
w i t h  a  s u i t e  o f  p e r s o n a l i z e d  d i g i t a l  a c t i v i t i e s  a n d
g a m e s .  U s i n g  t h i s  p r o g r a m  f o r  8  m i n u t e s  a  d a y  h e l p s
s t u d e n t s  a c h i e v e  a u t o m a t i c i t y  o f  e s s e n t i a l  m a t h  f a c t s
w i t h  u n d e r s t a n d i n g  a n d  w i t h o u t  s p e e d  a n x i e t y .  T h e
b e s t  w a y  t o  s u p p o r t  s t u d e n t s  a t  h o m e  i s  t o  h a v e  t h e m
l o g  o n t o  C l a s s l i n k  a n d  w o r k  w i t h i n  t h e i r  i - R e a d y
a c c o u n t s  f o r  1 0 - 1 5  m i n u t e s  e a c h  n i g h t !

M a t h  &  L i t e r a c y  C a r n i v a l
H H I E  h o s t e d  i t ’ s  f i r s t  M a t h  &  L i t e r a c y  C a r n i v a l  o n
T u e s d a y ,  O c t o b e r  3 r d .  F a m i l i e s  p l a y e d  m a t h  a n d
r e a d i n g  g a m e s ,  l i s t e n e d  t o  r e a d  a l o u d s ,  h a d  t h e i r
f a c e s  p a i n t e d ,  a n d  m u n c h e d  o n  p o p c o r n  a n d  c o t t o n
c a n d y .  I t  w a s  b i g  f u n  u n d e r  t h e  b i g  t o p !

The Coaches
Corner

Math,  Literacy & IB
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         A l l  H H I E  s t u d e n t s  h a v e  b e e n  p r o v i d e d  w i t h  a n  O t t e r s  R e a d
f o l d e r  a n d  r e a d i n g  l o g ,  p l e a s e  e n s u r e  y o u r  c h i l d  i s  b r i n g i n g
b o o k s  h o m e  e a c h  n i g h t  a n d  r e a d i n g .  P a r e n t s  c a n  m o d e l  t h e i r
t h i n k i n g  a l o u d  w h i l e  r e a d i n g  a s  t h i s  e n c o u r a g e s  c o m p r e h e n s i o n
a n d  m o d e l s  t o  y o u r  c h i l d  h o w  y o u  t h i n k  t h i n g s  t h r o u g h  w h i l e
y o u  a r e  r e a d i n g .   

Fr
om

 your Literacy coach:Fr
om

 your Literacy coach:

Fr
om

 your IB/PYP coach:Fr
om

 your IB/PYP coach:

Congratulations to our August and September 
character education winners!

August :  Friendship /  Kindness
 1st  Grade:  Ethan Mullen - Bennett
2nd Grade:  Andy Oritz Garcia - Mehle
3rd Grade:  Henry Schroeder - Wommack
4th Grade:  Paxton Naert - McGrath
5th Grade:  Keegan Johnson  - Courtney

September:  Acceptance
1st  Grade:    Savannah Tatum - Andrews 
2nd Grade:  Mae Lasance - Urys
3rd Grade:  Amelia Walker - Roberts
4th Grade:  Tommy Bush -  Fernandez
5th Grade:  Mathias Zamora Anzurez - Thompson

Student Council has been announced!

President: Andrew Forman (Porchey)  Vice-President: Hadileigh Hedden (Epke-Bueso)

Secretary: Quinn Neeson (Harshman)   Treasurer: Amaliah Burhans (Thompson)

Congratulations to our 2023-24 Student Counci l  winners!

Fr
om

 your Math coach:Fr
om

 your Math coach:
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Special ist ’ s  
Corner

Physical  Education
What a  wonderful  f irst  quarter  we have had with your chi ldren in  Physical  Education
class!  Please remind students to wear  tennis  shoes/sneakers  on designated PE days.
Currently,  our  5th grade students are working on their  personal  goals  with Fitnessgram
testing,  2nd graders  are completing swim lessons at  Is land Rec Center,  while  other
grade levels  are working on cooperative games and locomotor movements.  Please
encourage your chi ld to be physical ly  active for  at  least  60 minutes each day!

We would l ike to recognize 2nd grader  Logan Gonsalves as  the September Physical
Education Student of  the month!  Logan always gives his  best  effort  and is  k ind and
helpful  during class.

Mr.  Murphy & Mrs.  Davis
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MLP Corner

Ms. Frazier’s first grade MLP students are practicing phonics, colors, parts of the face, body systems, objects at
school and math sense. 

Students are combining sounds to make words, and also learning sight words. They are also learning about the
circulatory, skeletal, digestive, muscular, and nervous systems. 

They are also practicing to form letters correctly, use upper and lower case letters in the right places, and end
sentences with punctuation. These final skills will be worked on all year! 

Mrs. Pedroso  has been pushing-in to all classes in 2nd Grade and pulling students out
for MLP SIPPS, a Systematic Instruction in Phonological Awareness to help new
English readers, MLP Specials, to improve their writing and speaking skills, and
Newcomers to provide support in reading, writing, speaking, and listening in English.
For the SIPPS program, students had to know at least 20 American English alphabet
letter names and she is proud to say that all students mastered their letters! The
group is now ready to start Beginning SIPPS. During Specials they studied
‘sequencing’ and students had to write how to prepare their favorite sandwich using
‘First, Next, Then, and Last’. Her newcomers have read some stories with basic school
vocabulary and action verbs, They are also learning the ‘Main Topic’ and ‘Details of a
Story’. The children have had a lot of fun doing hand-on activities that involve
creativity, collaboration, and communication. 



Whether the teacher met state qualifications and certification requirements for
the grade level and subject he/she is teaching,
Whether the teacher received an emergency or conditional certificate through
which state qualifications were waived, and
What undergraduate or graduate degrees the teacher holds, including graduate
certificates and additional degrees, and major(s) or area(s) of concentration.

Dear Parent/Guardian,                 

          At Hilton Head Island Elementary, we are very proud of our teachers and feel
they are ready for the coming school year and are prepared to give your child a high-
quality education. As a Title I school, we must meet federal rules related to teacher
qualifications as defined in Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). These rules allow you
to learn more about your child's teachers' training and credentials. We are happy to
provide this information to you.  At any time, you may ask:

          You may also ask whether your child receives help from a paraprofessional. If
your child receives this assistance, we can provide you with information about the
paraprofessional's qualifications.

           Our staff is committed to helping your child develop the academic knowledge
and critical thinking he/she needs to succeed in school and beyond. That commitment
includes making sure all our teachers and paraprofessionals are highly skilled.

      If you have any questions about your child's assignment to a teacher or
paraprofessional, please contact me at 843-342-4100.

Sincerely,

Michelle Brockway
School Principal
Hilton Head Island Elementary

Click here to submit feedback:

Click Here for more Title I information

https://hhie.beaufortschools.net/families/requests-and-feedback
https://hhie.beaufortschools.net/about-us/title-i-clone

